

Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority (PCNPA) Youth Committee

Minutes of on line meeting held on 16th March 2021 at 5:00pm

Present at the meeting:

Youth Committee: Sara D (/7), Lili (8/8.5), Matt (9/9), Dylan (7/)

Staff: Suzanne (9/10), Tom (8.5/9.4), Graham (8/)

Guest: Laura Lloyd – Cwbr (Planned) (8/) Rob Thomas (8/)

Apologies: Rory, Pheonix

Matters Discussed

Agenda Item	Discussion – chaired by Lily	Action
1	Welcome and introductions / Check-in & check out.	
2	Minutes/Matters Arising: •	
3	Volunteering for Young People: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • How can PAVS help young people aged 14-25 engage more with volunteering – campaign starts Monday. • Rob shared a poster to help engage young people. Feedback from YP to identify best platform to use. • Rob asked for young people to share their experiences of volunteering and offering testimonials? Name, what you do, benefits of volunteering? Would you recommend to others? etc. • Outcome will be a sleek video highlighting volunteering for YP. 	Matt, Dylan & Lily, Sara (may be late due to school) interested in attending meeting on Friday 19th Feedback on poster: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Looks good • Definitely appeals • Replace picture with modern phone • QR code link/email address • Landscape? /portrait? What layout would appeal to YP? • Pavs reads like pays • Font is unclear
4	Young People Updates: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Matt attended EHW focus group aimed at gaining young people’s views and experiences on EHW services in Pembrokeshire. • Lily attended meeting with First Minister on National Forest. Set up by Children in Wales – well set up. Pre mtg and post debrief helpful. Mtg was a bit rushed only half hour long. Didn’t get opportunity to voice views but was given option to email questions on with feedback request. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Matt keen to remain involved and will try and develop links / opportunities for YC

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Matt and Lily attended National Nature Service mtg. Went into break out rooms.(Matt – resources) Pace of mtg difficult keep up with. How to use funding and resources. No mention of young people. Focus on smaller funding pots because of number of people requiring it. Education, Employment & Access themes discussed. (Lili – Young People) Tom and Andy to take forward young people element. Get a clear voice from young people around skills and training. • Matt attended Volunteer Forum mtg with Rebecca PCNPA. Campaign for volunteering – plans for leader back marker training. Discussed Basecamp & Volunteering Passports. <p>PCNPA update:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Volunteering cannot resume at current time but busy time ahead with Spring/Summer ahead. • I Naturalist Project – helpful to engage people in recording nature – PCNPA as well as all NPs involved • Youth Committee – are they volunteers? Discussed but not resolved. Tom suggested that YC should get same benefits (discounts, newsletter and info, uniform etc <p>Youth Assembly</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Votes @ 16 research project looking for 25 young people from across county to take part. 	<p>Matt and Lili - attend next young people WG</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Laura to pass on volunteering passport info to her mtg <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Tom will share info as project develops • Tom / Graham to discuss with Rebecca <p>Suzanne to send out more information to Matt, Lily and Sara</p>
5	<p>Community Wellbeing Project for PLANED focussed on Future of Wellbeing Act:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • How to engage better with young people – visioning exercise carried out pre lockdown. • With community partnership working ties in nicely with Manifesto • How can Cwbr support you to link better with TCC’s • Youth engagement toolkit can benefit young people to engage more and development relationships with TCC and vice versa. • How can the committee help?: 	<p>General – encourage more people in training. Improving opportunities. Climate change and how it relates to Children Rights What could TCC do with their land to benefit climate change – plant trees Land use Public transport – wider reaching bus routes</p> <p>Living learning & working More nature education Low wages</p> <p>Matt, Lily & Sara all agreed to get involved.</p>

	<p>Ideas on activities/ideas for adding to toolkit. Laura to highlight sections and feedback on how TCC can use it</p> <p>Highlight project ideas/key objectives of your youth manifesto – getting in touch with council / how to engage</p> <p>Example of two reps from Fishguard are looking around their community and identify work that needs doing and jobs can be distributed around other organisations.</p> <p>TCC's are holding a meeting with a focus on how they would like young people to be involved and what young people want from TCC's</p>	<p>Cwbr funding coming to an end March but further funding applied for.</p> <p>Toolkit to feedback by mid April</p> <p>Identify some ideas on how Laura can help with the Youth Manifesto.</p> <p>Planning meeting tomorrow @ 6pm - Matt and Lilly. Suzanne to send link.</p>
6	<p>Time & Length of Future Meeting:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Start time 5pm good • Finish time between 6:30 & 7pm 	Defer until all young people have expressed their view.
7	<p>Work programme:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Begin to build a framework to develop a work plan document to help members to have a clear vision of their ideas/interests etc. • Lily suggested having a live document for individuals to work on. 	Decided to action, but deferred for now
8	<p>Climate change video:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Feedback required – music, sound, font animated writing. How it starts? Ending? Changes? 	<p>Gets a good message across. Really good video.</p> <p>Factual video on how climate change is going to affect children's rights</p> <p>At beginning when Lili's speaking – can you take out long paragraphs and change to short and relevant. Bigger text.</p> <p>Slow down so easier to read.</p> <p>Trying to listen to audio as well as reading text and watch animation – too much.</p> <p>Logo at beginning ok helps to place it.</p> <p>Anything at the beginning to make a stronger start – needs to be put in context.</p> <p>Attention grabber at start – Our future is being destroyed and what needs to make it clearer to make the future more positive for all young people.</p> <p>Leave Unicef & Outright until the end.</p> <p>Slide – every voice matters your voice matters too.</p> <p>Keep English & Welsh videos separate</p> <p>Credits – made by youth committee with first names. Include Youth Bank support3</p>

9	AOB <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Recruitment campaign to be discussed 	Tom to put poster together as a starter.
	Date of next meetings : 30th March 2021 As it's Easter hols meeting to start at 2pm Basecamp to be used to generate plan for meeting	Tom to get information out for Basecamp by end of week.
	Meeting ended 19:00	